
 

 

 

 

COUNCIL ON STAFF AFFAIRS 
Minutes of Tuesday March 20, 2018  

 
1) Call to order 

a) Chair 



5) Approval of Minutes 
a) Yvonne Landers made a motion to approve the February 2018 minutes which was seconded by Sterlin 

Sanders. The report was approved unanimously. 
6) Treasurer’s Report  

a) Yvonne Landers gave the reports for the months of November and December 2017 and January and 
February 2018. Donnell Davis made a motion to approve all four reports which was seconded by 
Michael Kitchens. The reports were approved unanimously. 

7) Report from the Chair 
a) Tiffany Soma announced that she is resigning her position with VSU effective on March 30, 2018 and 

will therefore also be resigning as COSA Chair. Donnell Davis, as Immediate Past Chair, will step up as 
Chair for the remainder of the year. 

b) Tiffany Soma reported that the Employee Appreciation event with Faculty Senate will take place on 
Monday, April 30, 2018 from 8-11am in the University Center, Cypress Room. The event is being 
sponsored by Faculty Senate, COSA, Campus Wellness and the President’s Office. There will be food, 
giveaways, games and health activities for all attendees. 

8) Staff Attendance and Participation 
a) Tiffany Soma reminded all COSA representatives to send in their committee reports to Terence Sullivan 

each month before the Executive Committee meeting so they can be discussed and added to that 
month’s full meeting. 

9) COSA Committee Reports 
a) Policy Committee – Sterlin Sanders reported that the committee met to discuss some Bylaws changes. 

The changes have been remanded back to the committee to discuss at their April meeting. 
b) Elections Committee – Sterlin Sanders reported that the following representative positions are open 

for the upcoming year 
1) Open positions for FY 19 (includes reps rolling off and vacant positions) 

(1) 3 Finance & Admin 
(2) 1 President’s Area 
(3) 1 Academic Affairs 
(4) 1 Student Success 
(5) 1 Student Affairs 

c) Social Recognition & Pro





Attachment A 

 

Educational Policies Committee        Minutes   February 13, 2018 

Kendrick Coleman (Chair) 

Kelly F. Davidson (Chair-Elect) 

Stanley Jones 

James LaPlant 

Nicole Alemanne 

Prosper Tsikata 

Lucia Lu 

Dave Bruno 

Kirk Johnson 

David Kuhlmeier (VSU Faculty Athletic Representative) 

Jennifer Grubbs (VSU Director of Student Athlete Development) 

Other members could not meet because of conflicts 

 

I.  Committee Chair Kendrick Coleman called the meeting to order with an overview of the  

    issues scheduled to be covered: Withdraw Policy Revisions Review and Attendance Policy     

    Revisions Review 

II. Withdraw Policy Review 

A.  Dr. Coleman began the review of the revised language for withdraw policies related to medical and 

hardship withdraws by explaining the intent of the revision process to increase clarity and fairness for 

faculty and students when dealing with these types of withdraws. He stated that this will ultimately be 

remanded to the Faculty Senate and possibly other committees before official changes in the University 

Catalog. 

 

B.  Discussion: Dr. Dave Bruno requested clarification regarding the difference between WP (Withdraw 

Pass)/WF (Withdraw Fail) and a regular W on the part of faculty and students. It was clarified by Drs. 

Coleman, Jones, and Alemanne that this policy wording applies to students who are submitting a 

request for medical and/or hardship withdraw after midterm. The default grade would be a WP, 

however faculty members have th



Dr. Tsikata noted that the purpose of the review of the language in the document has the main goal of 

making policy more consistent in terms of the default grade given for medical and/or hardship withdraw 

requests. Dr. LaPlant also mentioned that the committee granting medical and/or hardship withdraws 

has significant faculty representation across colleges and disciplines, thus there are many opportunities 

to share viewpoints regarding each request by students. 

Dr. LaPlant also clarified the language as related to violations of academic dishonesty. In these cases, the 

default would be a WF. Dr. Coleman suggested that perhaps the last sentences at the bottom of the 

page (point 2) might be connected in order to emphasize the connection between pre-term withdraw 

due to academic dishonesty and the role of the faculty member to contact the Registrar’s office to 



In addition, Drs. Kuhlmeier and Grubbs also highlighted that the proposed language would aid faculty 

and students in cases of “last minute” notifications of university-sanctioned absences. For example, if 

a student-athlete is moved to priority position given an unforeseen injury on the initial player list, or if 

a paper is accepted for a presentation just before a conference given an unpredicted space in the 

agenda. Both also emphasized that the proposed language can help to hold students accountable for 

completing work within in a certain number of days (7). In addition, they are required to discuss work 

plans with faculty members such that both faculty and students are able to plan for a constructive 

work plan.  

Several members of the committee stated that, while they agree with the need for similar language 

that holds students accountable for work plans and consistently grants “excused” absences related to 

these activities, there may be some discussion among Faculty Senate representatives regarding 

possible infringement on their specific policies, thus it will be important to consider all viewpoints.  

Dr. Coleman indicated that these suggestions will need to be reviewed by Academic Affairs as well as 

Faculty Senate and related committees. The committee should present all points of view: a need for 

clarity/consistency in statements paired with faculty determinations of attendance policies based on 

their courses. 

Other discussion points raised by Drs. Bruno, Tsikata, and Alemanne related to how official university-

sanctioned activities would be considered with this recommended wording. Dr. Tsikata acknowledged 



Attachment B 
 
 
Student Affairs Committee Meeting 
2/27/18 
Odum Library 
1:00pm 
 
 

I. After approving minutes from the meeting held in early fall, we returned to a previous discussion on the 
Blazer Guardian App.  The app needs to be advertised, and there needs to be campus wide involvement.  
Possible avenues to utilize: 

¶ Trish’s list serv    

¶ The Spectator 

¶ Student events 

¶ Syllabi 

¶ The Happening 

¶ Posters w/QR codes 

 

II. How do we narrow our focus and mission as a committee?  Without overstepping our bounds or overlapping 
other committees, we need to decide on a precise measurable mission since we were not charged with one 
that includes a clear directive; perhaps a problem finding and directing committee.  Possibly roll out a survey 
that will help us figure out what issues students are having so we can take those to the proper VP or office, 
to figure out what can be done. 
 

III. We revisited the idea of a student score card.  That will be sent to Faculty Senate for discussion. 
 

IV. Graduation is going back to its earlier format! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  





Proud enough to show it  

Get up on your feet - let everybody know it (repeat 3 X) 

When I say Blazer you say creed – Blazer (        ) – Blazer – (        ) 

When I say Blazer you say creed – Blazer (        ) – Blazer – (        ) 

 

We’re talking about integrity – (audience says), “I can do that” 

We’re talking about civility – (audience says), “I can do that” 

We’re talking about citizenship – (audience says), “I can do that” 

 

When I say Blazer you say creed – Blazer (        ) – Blazer – (        ) 

When I say Blazer you say creed – Blazer (        ) – Blazer – (        ) 

Blazer (        ) – Blazer – (        ) 

Blazer (        ) – Blazer – (        ) 

- END - 

 

 


